Our Redeemers Church Council Minutes June 7th 2018 v

President Amanda Cook called the meeting to order. Also present were Lori Callahan,
Christine Henderson, Jon Schiele, Jim Stiles and Pastor Jordan. Jordan opened the
meeting with prayer. Minutes from the last meeting were not available. There is
approximately $13,900.00 in the checking account. Christine wanted to know what she
should do with the check from the funeral home ($200) and the memorial ($100) given
by Mary Jane Anderson’s family. It was decided to put both against the bill at Miller’s
Fresh Foods to help cover the cost of the meal following the funeral. The offering for
Jessica Kusler was $280 and a member of the congregation has volunteered to contribute
another fifty dollars a month to the $100 that the church is already giving. Two youth:
Dylan Andrys and Allie Lagodinski are scheduled to attend a camp this summer. The
cost per is $335 which will be covered by the church as agreed earlier. A motion to
accept the treasurer’s report was made by Jon and seconded by Lori. Motion passed.
Evangelism: Jordan is still talking to those who have expressed an interest in joining the
church. There will be a new Member Sunday between now and the next Annual Meeting.
Jordan has received an address from Janet Peterson and asked that a request for transfer
be sent to her former church.
Worship: Jordan didn’t have any specific times that he will need to be gone. Christine
and Katrina will both be gone on June 17™ Christine suggested that Jordan bring his
guitar and/or have the kids reprise what they learned at VBS.
Property: A list was given to the council of lights in the church needing to be replaced.
Youth: VBS will be held at the church this year on June 11-13 from 1:00-4:00. This
year will be Phase 1, with Phase 2 in 2019. Amanda has arranged for some of the women
of the church to help serve snacks and help with crafts and Jim Steele cut wood sections
for the craft. The Youth Group will serving a taco bar at the church sponsored 5K on
June 13" from 5:00-&7:00 and they will be going to the Lisbon Veterans Home on
August 7
Fellowship: There was fellowship for Senior Recognition and the visit by missionary
Jessica Kusler. Nothing scheduled for the immediate future.
Technology: The website is up and running. Jim has taken a more recent picture of the
church and replaced the old one. If Sarah will e-mail the bulletin to Jim he will put it on
the site. Jim discovered an unofficial face-book page and claimed it for the church,
making some changes and corrections. Jim presented the proposals from Dakota Sound
Systems. They sent a team in May to check out the present sound system, take
measurements and ask questions. The proposal was broken down into three parts or
stages: sound/ projector and screen/ camera. Christine made a motion that we call a
Special Meeting of the Congregation to present the proposals and ask for permission to
move ahead with any or all of the proposals, seconded by Jon. Motion passed. It will be
held on June 20" at 6:30 and will be announced on June 10™ and 17" and added to the
bulletin announcements.
The next meeting will be on June 20™, following the Special Meeting of the
Congregation. A motion to adjourn was made by Jon and seconded by Christine. Motion
passed. Meeting closed with the Lord’s Prayer.

Respectfully Submitted
Lori Callahan



